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MASTERS SWIMMING ASSOCIATION OF BRITISH COLUMBIA

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

KELOWNA, BC - APRIL 22, 2006
Call to Order:


2:30 p.m.

Attendance: 


Sign-up Sheet attached (original only)

Present Board Members:
Glen Mehus, Diane Ruffell, John Bell, Stephen Ricketts, Aart Looye, Tony Zezza



Regrets


Mike Hambrook, Brian Rodger

Quorum


Declared

1.
ADOPTION OF RULES OF ORDER

Robert’s Rules of Order were adopted for the meeting.

2.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

MOTION:
To adopt the agenda as circulated.
        (Ellen Mariano, Doug Lloyd)











CARRIED


3.
ADOPTION OF MINUTES FROM 2005 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
MOTION:
To adopt the minutes from the 2005 Annual General Meeting as presented.





(Ivan Szasz, Brent Hobbs)











CARRIED

4.
INTRODUCTION OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Glen Mehus welcomed the membership and introduced the Board of Directors.  In addition to the Board Members, Glen welcomed Chris Smith (President of MSC).  Glen identified that both Michael Hambrook and Brian Rodger could not attend the AGM.
5.
AUDITOR'S REPORT 

Diane Ruffell reported on behalf of MSABC’s Treasurer (Michael Hambrook) and provided the membership the Auditor’s financial statements for the period ending August 31, 2005.  Attached to the Auditor’s Report was the Treasurer’s Summary identifying a strong financial position.  

Diane explained that the change of reporting period was largely due to the new registration process with Swim Direct.  Based on the 10 month reporting period, MSABC was under budget and maintained a good balance between income and expenses.
MOTION:
To adopt the Auditor’s Report as circulated.










(Joleen Fenton, Patrick Moulden)











CARRIED

6.
APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR
The Board recommended that MSABC stay with the current auditor, namely Hill & Partners.





(Ivan Szasz, Kristy Fleet)











CARRIED
7.
REPORTS OF THE DIRECTORS
Glen asked all Board Members to address the AGM and include an update on their respective area of responsibility and address any questions from the floor.  All Board members briefed the AGM and their briefings were well received.

8.
SETTING OF THE 2006-2007 SWIM YEAR FEES
Glen reported that based on MSABC’s solid financial situation, we keep our registration fees at $30.  However, Glen did report that based on swimmer registration numbers and reports that are due at the end of the summer, the reduced registration fee of $10 after Provincials was no longer recommended.  He based this recommendation on the MSC and Swim BC fees and that $10 would not cover the registration expenses.  

The Board recommended that it keep registration fees at $30 throughout the year. 
MOTION:
To keep swimmer registration fees at $30 per swimmer with no summer reductions. 




(Rod Carmichael, Danielle Brault)

There was some discussion about a $30 registration fee and if that would have a negative impact on summer registrants.  The Board agreed with the membership and that a full fee would result to a very low summer registration period.  The membership asked the Board if $20 would cover all the registration expenses required for the summer.  The Board reported that $20 would indeed cover the expenses. 
AMEND MOTION:
Have a reduced registration fee of $20 for new swimmers registering after the Provincial Championships.
(Terry Geddes, John McManus)








AMEND TO MOTION ACCEPTED

MOTION:
To keep swimmer registration fees at $30 per swimmer, with a fee of $20 for new swimmers registering after the Provincial Championships.











CARRIED 

9.
AWARDS

Diane reported that all awards would be presented at the Banquet. 

10.
ELECTION OF DIRECTORS
Board positions up for election this year and current elected directors, all by acclamation:

(a) President

Glen Mehus

(b) Vice President

Diane Ruffell
(c) Secretary

Stephen Ricketts
(d) Treasurer

Keith Kendal
(e) Registrar

Judy Looye
(f) Editor


vacant
(g) Director

Leon Politano
(h) Director

Paul Hasegawa
(i) Director

Tony Zezza
Diane thanked the membership for their support and identified that the Board would continue to fill the role of Editor with the MSABC Bulletins.

Diane also asked the membership if a volunteer could step forward to assist in any conflict resolution issues.  This position would not be a Board member and would only be called upon when needed to resolve any issues as a first level contact.  This position would include any “formal” complaints, harassment issues, appeals, etc.  

Brent Hobbs volunteered for the position and the Board thanked him for his support.    

11.
QUESTION PERIOD

Coaching Clinics
Brent Hobbs identified that based on the strong financial situation of MSABC, were there any thoughts on holding any additional coaching clinics?  Brent added that a coaching clinic might be added with Provincials in order to ensure high attendance.  

Steve reported that this had been discussed within the Board, but wanted to ensure that any clinics held were well attended and cost effective.  Ivan Szasz reported that there were organizations that could assist MSABC in holding clinics.  Brent added that this was a good idea, but stressed that the clinic must be focused on coaching Masters Swimmers.
Rod Carmichael added that coaching clinics might be best coordinated at the Club level.  Steve agreed that this was a good idea and that the MSABC Board could assist were needed. 
MSABC Bulletins
Danielle Brault identified that it was brought to her attention that many people are still not receiving the Bulletins.  Rod identified that “group” emails sometimes are not accepted by some email servers since it might be considered as “spam” email.  Ivan stated that the Board should add the Bulletins to the web site.
Swimming both Masters and Age Group        

Rod identified that although there are many Masters swim meets throughout the year, it still remains difficult to swim most of the events, especially if you desire both SC and LC times.  Rod asked the Board on the status of Masters Swimmers swimming with Age Group meets.  

Diane reported that this is allowed within Swim BC as long as the swimmer qualifies within the time standards for the meet.  Diane added that there is a small additional fee for registering within an Age Group meet.  

Chris Smith asked the Board if he could also address this question and Glen agreed.  Chris reported that although this arrangement was also agreed to at the National level between MSC and SNC, different Provinces are administering the system differently.  Although this has proven challenging, both MSC and SNC are moving forward on this issue.

More Long Course Swim Meets
Ivan identified that finding LC Swim Meets is become a real challenge.  The Board agreed and reported that it continues to plan for semi-annual LC and SC Provincials when the facility provides the option.  The Board identified that the real challenge is finding a Club with the facility that allows for a LC meet.  

Tony added that this responsibility should not just rest upon MSABC, but also MSC.  He added that MSC should pursuit more LC Nationals.  Chris added that this was a priority, but added that the facility proved to be the challenge. 

12.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION:
To adjourn the Annual General Meeting.  (Ivan Szasz, Brent Hobbs)

Chris thanked the Board and the membership for their hard work and first-rate programme.  He added that we must all work together and MSC is working diligently to serve all Masters Swimmers from coast to coast. 

The annual general meeting was adjourned at 5:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

___________________________


__________________________

Tony Zezza, Secretary



Glen Mehus, President

